


Meet Carly, our 2022 Youth of the Year!
We could not be prouder to announce our 2022 Youth of the 
Year Carly P.! Carly is a sophomore at Richmond High School 
and has been a member of BGCWC for 4 years.

“The Club has become a second family to me,” Carly noted. “The 
staff at the Club have always made me feel wanted, needed, 
and valued.”

Carly hopes to be a representative for all youth and inspire 
others as YOY. She intends to use her platform to shine a light 
on bullying and the effect of drug use on families.

In addition to the award, Carly received a $1,000 scholarship 
and advanced to compete for Indiana State Youth of the 
Year where she placed in the top five, received an additional 
scholarship, and was offered a free semester at Ivy Tech.

BGCWC Embraces Staff Leadership Changes
The new year brought new leadership to BGCWC! Chief Executive Officer 
Alicia Painter (pictured top) took the helm as BGCWC’s fourth leader and 
first female leader in our organization’s 65-year history. Alicia is a graduate 
of Earlham College where she was a Bonner Scholar. She has been with 
BGCWC for 11 years, serving in several roles including Camp Director, 
Program Director, Unit Director, Sr. Unit Director, and Director of Operations. 
Alicia stated that she believes in the mission of the Boys & Girls Club and is 
eager to serve in this new role.

The Executive Committee also named Jennifer Feaster (pictured middle) 
as Chief Financial Officer.  Jennifer has been with the Club for 19 years 
as Director of Financial Administration. She earned her bachelor’s degree 
from Indiana University and has completed two certificate programs through 
the IU Lilly School of Philanthropy in Non-Profit Executive Leadership and 
Fundraising Management. She is an active Kiwanis member and is the 
immediate Past-President of the Richmond Kiwanis Club and serves on the 
Board of Directors for Safety Village of Wayne County, Richmond Aviation 
Board of Commissioners, and was recently elected to serve on the Indiana 
University Alumni Association Executive Council.
 
Later in January, BGCWC named Rachel Winters (pictured bottom) as 
our Chief Operating Officer. Rachel earned her Bachelor of Science in 
Social Work at Miami University in 2017 and has served at our Richard 
E. Jeffers Unit as Unit Coordinator and Unit Director since 2018. The role 
Chief Operating Officer is a new position, replacing the previous Director 
of Operations, responsible for the Clubs’ day-to-day operations, providing 
strong leadership to staff and volunteers, and implementing new strategic 
initiatives related to areas such as operations, program services, program 
expansion, innovation, membership growth, and human resources.



Jack Reed Scholarship Assists Exceptional Local Teens

Richmond High School seniors Amyia Farris and Wesley Phillips both received the Jack Reed Memorial 
Scholarship during our Spring Spotlight. Both students will receive $2,000 from the Jack Reed Memorial 
Scholarship and an additional $1,000 from the Ivy Tech Foundation to continue their education post high school. 
Amyia intends to pursue a career in the medical field and Wesley plans to study engineering. The two seniors were 
selected from a group of six finalists by a panel of judges based on their academic merit and involvement with 
BGCWC. Amyia has been a Club member for nine years and has served in many leadership positions within the 
Club. Wesley served as BGCWC’s 2020 Youth of the Year and is a current Club staff member. We look forward to 
sharing in their Great Futures! (Pictured from left to right: Amyia, Board President Tracie Robinson, Director of 
Resource Development & Special Events Sarah Roddy, Wesley, and CEO Alicia Painter.)

Celebrating the Life of Longtime Staff Brad Marshall
Our organization faced a difficult start to 2022 with the passing of Brad 
Marshall. Brad started at BGCWC in 2001 as Education Director. Brad 
was one of only six staff members at the time, so he wore multiple hats. 
He transitioned over to a program staff and started running programs 
like Passport to Manhood, affectionately known as the “Man Club” 
as he and his youth members would chant. He later ran the Positive 
Alternatives program where he found his true passion for helping youth 
in trouble. The last few years, Brad served as the Director of Buildings 
& Grounds where he oversaw the maintenance at all five Club Units. His 
soulful voice will be missed as well as his compassion for all his fellow 
co-workers.

Supportive Staff Lead to 
Successful Students
Club Staff Member Januaree Marshall was so 
excited to learn that 66 First Bank Unit members 
made Richmond Community Schools’ Honor Roll, 
that she made sure they were recognized all day. We 
couldn’t be prouder either--that’s half of the Club’s 
daily attendance on Honor Roll! Supportive adults 
like Januaree can make all the difference in a child’s 
academic experience. 



Tweens Takeover the Club
BGCWC is becoming the place to be for tweens! Club members 
ages 10-12 have begun meeting on Thursdays at McDaniel Unit 
for special Tween Nights hosted by Torch Club, our program 
where tweens develop and strengthen their leadership skills. 
Card games, open gym, and, of course, snacks are highlights of 
the evenings. 

Torch Club has also been active within our community. Members 
recently completed their national service projects. Our McDaniel 
Unit Torch Club (pictured below) organized a pet drive to benefit 
H.E.L.P. the Animals, and our Hagerstown Unit Torch Club 
created go-bags for foster kids in need.

Torch Club isn’t the only place for tween programming in our 
Clubs. Club Staff Member Joseph Limburgh 
organized members in our 10+ gym into 
Olympic-inspired challenges like speed 
skating, shot put, waterless swimming, and 
more during the month of March. Members 
were scored on their performance and 
received points for participation. Trophies 
and medals were for the top three gold/
silver/bronze were presented to winners of 
each event (pictured above). All participants 
celebrated with a pizza party.

We’re excited to see this growing group of 
young people becoming increasingly active in 
Club life and their community!



Teen Nights See Increased Participation & Attendance

Keystone Cares about Clubs

Teen membership and participation is on the rise at 
BGCWC thanks to our weekly Teen Nights. These open-
gym, light programming events have seen an average 
attendance of 22 teens each week, a 75% increase 
over 2021 attendance rates!

We attribute the success of The CLUB Teen Center 
to fantastic staff leadership and to generous food 
donations from teen favorites Buffalo Wild Wings, 
Taco Bell, KFC, and Mancino’s!

Our teen members are looking forward to the unveiling 
of new renovations to The CLUB Teen Center coming 
soon. With a new, renovated safe space for teens to 
go after school, caring staff, and community support, 
we expect our Teen Nights will continue to grow in 
popularity and create lasting impact on the youth of 
Wayne County!

Keystone, our leadership development program for 
young people ages 14-18, has contributed to improving 
the Club experience for other members. In February, 
Keystone members launched the “Compassion 
Project,” a targeted effort to show kindness throughout 
all of our Clubs and encourage younger members to 
do the same. Members also hosted a #WeOwnFriday 
event to encourage teen membership. Attendees 
played basketball, ran tournaments, had great food, 
and left with gift cards (pictured), candy, and chips 
for prizes. Thank you to these amazing teens for their 
service to the Club!

Teens Learn Job Skills
Thank you to BGCWC Board Member and 
President of Manpower Richmond Michael Allen 
(pictured front) and BGCWC Board President Tracie 
Robinson for speaking with our teens at The CLUB 
Teen Center about best interview practices. Michael 
gave an informative presentation to help our teens 
prepare for the workforce. 

They had a lot of great questions and received 
excellent advice. Workforce readiness is an 
important outcome of Club programming, and we’re 
grateful for supportive community partners who help 
us pave the way to Great Futures!



Art Show Exceeds 
Expectations

Take Down Tobacco Educates and Entertains

National Take Down Tobacco Day, formerly Kick Butts Day, was April 1st this year. Youth at the Club learned 
about the effects of smoking, what’s in a cigarette, saw how cigarettes affect your lungs, and had a chance to 
“Take Down Tobacco” in a joust with a cigarette. Thank you to partners from Reid Health, Neighborhood Health 
Center, and Anthem Blue Cross Blue Shield that came and offered prizes to the youth for asking and answering 
questions.

Earlham College Hosts Sports Clinics for Clubs
Our friends at Earlham College went out of their way to connect with Club members this spring! Players from 
Men’s Basketball, Men and Women’s Lacrosse, Women’s Field Hockey (pictured), and Women’s Volleyball 
each hosted a one-hour clinic with our Club members to teach valuable sports skills. BGCWC would like to extend 
an extra thanks to the Men’s Basketball and Women’s Volleyball for donating sports equipment to our Clubs and 
Club members. We look forward to more partnerships with Earlham Athletics!

This year’s Art Show was so huge, we had to move it to 
the gym at our Jeffers Unit! Thanks to the tireless work of 
our Art Instructors and funding from the Wayne County 
Foundation, 300 Club members created nearly 900 works 
to submit for our Art Show! Twenty-five first-prize winners 
went on to regional competition, and we had one Midwest 
Fine Arts regional winner! Club Member Olivia B. won her 
age group’s Multi-Colored Drawing category for “Why Did 
the Chicken Cross the Road?” Congratulations, Olivia!



Community Comes Together to Send Kids to See Pacers 
Take on Desmond Bane
We could not have been more excited to be able to take ten BGCWC members and two staff along with forty 
participants from Future Achievers, Townsend Community Center, and the Richmond Family YMCA to see 
BGCWC Alum and Memphis Grizzlies Shooting Guard Desmond Bane take on the Indiana Pacers! In addition 
to a ticket and transportation, participants received spending money for concessions and souvenirs. They also 
were able to attend a meet-and-greet with Desmond Bane after the game! Thank you to Richard & Lynne Lake, 
Allstate Insurance, VanVleet Insurance Agency, Christian Connectors, KTL Performance Mortgage, and Drs. 
Jeff & Becky Louge for making this amazing opportunity for the youth of Wayne County a reality! 

Canstruction Builds Hope
Thanks to our friends at Ahaus Tool & Engineering, 
Inc. and United Way of Whitewater Valley for bringing 
Canstruction to our Club! 

Members used real engineering skills to create a 
cheeseburger out of 1,440 canned goods. Their 
masterpiece was on display at the Club for a limited time 
before it headed off to the Community Food Pantry! 



Indiana Kids Enjoy Hands-On 
Learning Activities and Projects
Our Indiana Kids program, funded by the Department of Education, is 
designed to help youth achieve in reading and math by completing high-
yield learning sessions, and it is thriving! Indiana Kids delved into a variety 
of subjects this semester from how clouds create rain to a history of U.S. 
presidents! 

By using hands-on activities and demonstrations, our Education staff have 
created a fun, fast-paced environment where kids want to learn. We can’t 
wait to see what they do next!

Celebrating the Seasons Club-Style
Club fun is always in season! Members celebrated special days this 
winter with holiday parties and costume contests. They also enjoyed 
a visit from Melty the Moose (top) during The Meltdown Winter Ice 
Festival!

As spring approached, our Indiana Kids members (bottom) helped 
staff prepare for our Community Easter Egg Hunt by stuffing plastic 
Easter eggs with candy, gift certificates, and toys donated by 
generous community members. 

The Easter Egg Hunt took place simultaneously at our Jeffers, 
McDaniel, First Bank, and Western Wayne Units. Community 
members of all ages were invited inside the Clubs to hunt for treats. 
Overall, we served more than 200 people at this spring event!



BGCWC partnered with Reid Health Community Outreach to present a Community 
Resource Fair at our First Bank Boys & Girls Club. BGCWC teens built benches and helped 
refurbish old Pal-Item newspaper boxes to place a Little Free Library at the Club location 
and partnered with Mt. Olive Baptist Church to place a Free Food Pantry at the Club site. 
The fair and new community boxes were made possible through funding from the Forward 
Wayne County NICE! (Neighborhood Involvement and Community Engagement) grant 
initiative. Club teens will maintain the Little Free Library and Mt. Olive will maintain the 
pantry. Women’s Workshop Richmond helped teens build the benches. The fair was 
a success thanks to Sharrie Harlan Davis and over 20 community agencies that came 
together to provide resources and information to the community. Thank you to Kim English 
from Every Child Can Read and Guy Guthrie and Chris Sparks from Envirotech for helping 
the Club secure donated paper boxes.

Thanks to the following participating vendors:

Anthem
Bridges For Life
CAECI (Head Start)
Centerstone Healthy Start
Centerstone – Wayne County Systems of Care
Crystal Dreams Foundation
Drug Free Wayne County Partnership
Every Child Can Read
Firefly Children and Families
First Bank Richmond
Future Achievers
Ivy Tech
NATCO Empowerment Center
Neighborhood Health Center
Meridian
Mt. Olive
Reid Health Human Resources
Reid Health Wellness
Richmond Community Schools
Richmond Housing Authority
Richmond Police Department
Surety Community Ladies Center
Sugar Creek
Wayne County Sheriff’s Department

Resource Fair Connects Community Members



Jeff Jeffers Memorial Golf Classic Drives Donations

Annual Dinner Celebrates 2021
Thanks to everyone who joined us for our Annual Dinner! 
We loved celebrating everything BGCWC accomplished in 
2021 with you in person again. Congratulations to our award 
recipients: 

Bob Rosa President’s Award: Jeff Sheridan and Garry Kleer
President’s Induction Gavel: Tracie Robinson
Past President Award: Greg Easley
Volunteer of the Year: Alisa Clapp-Itnyre
Employee of the Year: Larry Young (pictured center)
Early & Kathryn Mayer Award: Mayer Management KFC/Taco 
Bell
Board Member of the Year: Randy Templin
Man & Youth Award: Ron Maze
Richard E. Jeffers Legacy Award: Bruce Daggy

Thank you to everyone who joined us at Elks Country Club for the Jeff Jeffers Memorial Golf Classic! We had a 
record number of teams come out to support the Club and our work. Together we raised over $46,000! A special 
thanks to our sponsors:

Title Sponsor: The Family of Jeff Jeffers

Major Sponsors: 3Rivers Federal Credit Union; Ahaus Tool & Engineering, Inc; First Bank Richmond; KFC/
Taco Bell; Meijer; Recycling Center; Ronald L. McDaniel Foundation; Reid Health; Wetzel Auto Group; and 
Whitewater Broadcasting.

Corporate Sponsors: Belden Inc., Coldwell Banker Lingle, Dick’s Sporting Goods, Earlywine Pest Control, 
Encompass Dealer Services, EPIC Insurance, Golden Engineering, Porter Advertising, Stegall-Berheide-Orr, 
TLC Pet Hospital, and Vandor Corp.

Food Sponsor: Buffalo Wild Wings

Hole-In-One Sponsor: Harrington Hoch

Favor Sponsors: First Bank Richmond and Tiedemann Bevs

Beverage Sponsor: Porter Advertising 

Closest to the Pin & Longest Drive Sponsor: Office 360



Bruce Daggy Receives 
Sagamore of the Wabash 
Attendees at our Jeff Jeffers Memorial Golf Classic were 
witness to a special surprise: State Representative and 
BGCWC Board Member Brad Barrett (left) and State 
Senator Jeff Raatz (right) stopped by to present Ex 
Officio Executive Director Bruce Daggy (center) with a 
Sagamore of the Wabash! This award is the highest honor 
the Governor of Indiana bestows and is a tribute to those 
who have rendered a distinguished service to the State of 
Indiana. Bruce was honored for his years of service to the 
Boys & Girls Clubs movement and the lasting impact it has 
made on Indiana youth.

Evan’s Toyota Raises Funds

Thank you so much to Evans Toyota in Fort 
Wayne and former BGCWC staff member Allyn 
Bennett (left) for donating $500 to BGCWC! 
We appreciate you choosing our organization to 
receive funds raised through your friendly, but 
competitive, penny wars!

Staff, Board Attend BGCA 
National Conference
BGCWC was fortunate to send six staff and two board 
members to Chicago this May to attend BGCA National 
Conference! Attendees listened to motivational speakers, 
participated in breakout groups, and were entertained by 
Club kids from across the country.

This was an amazing opportunity for professional 
development, team building, networking, and increasing 
our commitment to our national movement.

Congratulations to the 
BGCWC Class of 2022

Aalaizha C.
Amyia F. 

Ethan Jacob P.
Jacob W.
Jayci A.

Megan R.
Michael J.
Natalia H. 
Sophia B.
Wesley P.

We are overjoyed to announce the following Club 
members are now high school graduates:



At BGCWC, we’re doing whatever it takes to keep 
our community safe from COVID. We partnered 
with the Wayne County Health Department and 
Neighborhood Health Center to host two vaccine 
clinics at our Jeffers and First Bank Units. In 
addition to offering the community access to COVID 
vaccines, boosters, flu shots, and information about 
public health, we also sponsored a baked potato bar 
and gave out gift cards to participants.

BGCWC Partners with 
Health Department

Paul & Pat Lingle Support 
First Bank
Our First Bank Unit had two very special guests 
recently: Paul & Pat Lingle. The couple graciously 
funded the Lingle Learning Center, where 
members come to do homework, learn, and receive 
tutoring. Their generosity and commitment to our 
community ensure our kids have a safe and fun 
place to come after school. 

Thank you to our friends from Anthem Medicaid 
for coming out and visiting some of our Clubs! Our 
members were able to learn about the importance 
of dental hygiene, and 25 members at each unit 
received hygiene kits including toothbrushes, 
toothpaste, floss, hand sanitizer, hair brushes, and 
much more to help them keep their dental health on 
track!

Anthem Teaches Tooth 
Care to the Club

Club Fit Keeps Kids 
Active and Engaged
Our Club Fit program makes use of the evidence-
based CATCH (Coordinated Approach to Children’s 
Health) program and other curricula that promote 
best practices to instill healthy fitness habits 
and skills in our kids. Thanks to Reid Health 
Community Benefit and the Indiana Sports 
Exchange for helping the Club deliver Club Fit to 
676 youth during the 2021-2022 school year.



Anthem Teaches Tooth 
Care to the Club

Partnership Puts Club Members in the Spotlight
Access can be one of the biggest barriers to arts participation, and we love when organizations are also willing to 
do whatever it takes for the youth of Wayne County! Our friends at Stage One Youth Theatre and Richmond Civic 
Theatre partnered with us to make sure BGCWC members were able to audition for their production of Charlie 
and the Chocolate Factory by bringing auditions directly to our Clubs and hosting an audition workshop to prep 
Club members for the process. Director Dr. Alisa Clapp-Itnyre, BGCWC’s 2021 Volunteer of the Year, worked 
particularly tirelessly with us to make sure that Club members could attend rehearsals and performances. As a 
result, BGCWC had 17 Club members participate in Charlie and the Chocolate Factory with Charlie being played by 
our very own Trace L.! 

Code In Class...In Clubs!
Our friends at The Indiana Manufacturing 
Competitiveness Center (In-MaC) create a stronger 
manufacturing ecosystem for Indiana, and BGCWC is 
grateful for their support in helping the Club present 
Code in Class, a computer science curriculum designed 
to help members get an early start on expanding their 
technology skills. 

New Programing Teaches 
Peace & Resolution
Thanks to support from United Way of Whitewater 
Valley, our Prevention Specialists at BGCWC have 
been able to deliver the evidence-based Too Good For 
Violence curriculum to 50 4th and 5th grade Club kids 
and 207 6th grade Richmond Community Schools 
students so far this school year!



Meijer Donates $50,000 to Fund Great Futures
Thank you to our friends at Meijer for their gift of $50,000 in support of BGCWC’s educational and development 
programs! Store Director for Meijer 115 Sandi Matthews (last row 4th from left) and Market Director-Dayton 
Market Greg Harrison (last row 2nd from right) stopped by the Club to present a check to some very excited Club 
members! BGCWC was one of 24 Boys & Girls Clubs across the Midwest to receive a donation. 

Coat Donations 
Keep Kids Warm
BGCWC members were kept warm 
during the winter thanks to not one 
but TWO donations of winter coats! 
Thank you to our friends at Indiana 
American Water for their donation 
of coats and winter gear as part of 
their Inclusion & Diversity Team MLK 
Day of Service and to Club Alum 
and Memphis Grizzlies Shooting 
Guard Desmond Bane who donated 
coats through his partnership with 
Operation Warm! 

Grants Fund In-
School Programs
Reid Health Community Benefits 
continues their support of our 
Prevention Plus programs which 
served 1,800 youth in the 2021-
2022 school year. Community 
Benefit Director Angela Cline 
(center right) and her team stopped 
by the Club to present a check for 
$10,000 to Director of Healthy 
Lifestyles Jenny O’Brien (center 
left). Thank you for doing whatever it 
takes for the youth of Wayne County!

Whitewater Valley 
REMC Gives Back
Thank you to our friends at 
Whitewater Valley Rural Electric 
Membership Corporation for 
supporting our Clubs with their 
grant! REMC Trustees Sarah Jane 
Moyer (left) and Gary Stokes (right) 
presented Director of Grants & 
Data Paul Lower (center) with a 
check for $1,000 to bolster our ever-
growing art education program at all 
BGCWC units.



Annual Campaign
Adam & Adrianne Forrest
Alan & Donna Spears
Altria Group
Amy & Mark Dillon
Andy & Stephanie Stover
Blue Buffalo
Bruce & Marie Daggy
Camille Gatzek
Cathryn & Alex Dickman
Cherie & Darrin Dolehanty
Cliff & Martha Dickman
Cynthia & Max Duke
Derek & Donna White
Doug & Monica Gerstle
Doug & Stacy Brenneke
Dr. Brad & Mrs. Mary Ann Barrett
Dr. Curtis & Mrs. Tiffany Wright
Drs. Jeff & Becky Logue
Eldon & Sharon Harzman
First Bank Richmond, Inc. Community 		
     Foundation
Greg & Heidi Easley
Jason & Heather Troutwine
Jeffrey & Patricia Sheridan
Jennifer & Chris Feaster
Jera & Terry Schwer
John Hitch
Joseph & Kathryn Backmeyer
Kelly & Brad VanVleet
Kimberly & Robert Baughman
Melissa & Eric Vance
Michael & Beth Allen
Mike & Beverly Nottingham
Milk House, INC.
Monica & John Koechlein
Nancy & Bruce Wissel
New Creations Chapel, Inc.
Office 360
Patricia Vories
Paula & James Puckett
Randy & Georgia Templin
Randy & Jacqueline Retter
Rev. Joseph & Mrs. Jennifer Seger
Richard & Patti Peterson
Roger & Anna Golden
Ronald & Parien Maze
Salem High School
Samuel & Sandra Witherby
Sarah Mitchell
Sarah Roddy
Steven & Melissa Matney
Thomas & Ann Herrman
Thomas & Christina Hilkert
Tim & Ellen Love
Tracie Robinson
Valerie Ray
Zak & Stephanie Zurwell

Jeff Jeffers Memorial Golf Classic
Abstracts of Richmond, Inc.
Ahaus Tool & Engineering, Inc.
Bader Mechanical Inc.
BSN Sports
Carroll Electric, Inc.
Cate’s Auto Service, Inc.
Christ Presbyterian Church
Earlywine Pest Control
Finance System, Inc.
Freeman Planning & Designing, Inc.
H & P Tool Company
Health Care Professionals Federal Credit Union
Hoppe Jewelers
Integrity Metals
Maze Design Inc.
McDonald’s Restaurant - Hamilton Family
Merchants Bank of Indiana
Midtown Prescriptions
Miles Richmond & Associates, Inc.
Nottingham Team LLC
Productivity Fabricators
Russell Painting Company LLC.
Stegall Berheide Orr Funeral Home
Stevens Wire Products

Annual Dinner
Brent & Cynthia Haworth
Joseph & Kathryn Backmeyer
Randy & Jacqueline Retter
Thomas & Christina Hilkert
Tim & Ellen Love
Tracie Robinson
Valerie Shaffer

Jack Reed Memorial Scholarship
Adam & Adrianne Forrest 
Amy & Mark Dillon
Cherie & Darrin Dolehanty
Cynthia & Max Duke
Donna & Alan Spears
Dr. Curtis Wright
Drs. Jeff & Becky Logue
Eldon & Sharon Harzman
Jason & Heather Troutwine
Jeffrey & Patricia Sheridan
Jera & Terry Schwer
John Hitch
Joseph & Kathryn Backmeyer
Kelly & Brad VanVleet
Melissa & Eric Vance
Melissa & Steven Matney
Monica & John Koechlein
Nancy & Bruce Wissel
Rev. Joseph & Mrs. Jennifer Seger
Richard & Patti Peterson
Sarah Mitchell
Thomas & Christina Hilkert
Tim & Ellen Love
Timothy Frame
Tracie Robinson

Endowment
Richard & Margaret Smith
Thomas & Joy Holthouse

Parking Lot Renovation
Anonymous
B & F Plastics
CIT Contract Industrial Tooling
Don & Rae Cates
Jack Warfield
Jennifer & Chris Feaster
Monica & John Koechlein
Paul & Pat Lingle
Quanex Foundation
Sarah Roddy
Tom & Joann Glen

In-Kind
Aileen Githens
All Pest Exterminating, Inc.
Carl Campbell
Carroll Electic, Inc.
JoAnn Fabric & Crafts
Joseph & Kathryn Backmeyer
Steve & Sharon Enright

First Bank Unit
First Bank Richmond
Paul & Pat Lingle
Reid Health
Urban Enterprise Association

Hagerstown Unit
Edith McCullum

Western Wayne Unit
Kenneth & Peggy Roddy

Bequests
Mayer Trust Estate

In Memory of Bruce Upchurch
Alvin L. Glick Foundation Inc.
Carolyn Scheiben
First Bank Richmond
Primex Plastics Corporation
Richard Parker
Stephen & Patricia Heiny

In Memory of Betty J. Thorman
Tammy Shendler

Employee Campaign
Alexus Hammock
Alicia Painter
Amber Cooper
Angel Harrison
Angela Malone
Ashlee Welborn
BrieAnna King
Danielle Sanders
Devin Roman-Johnson
Douglas Dean
Frances Doner
Garibaldi Quiroz
Hailey Houghton
Ila Beinart
James Davis
Januaree Marshall
Jennifer Feaster
Jenny O’Brien
Jessica Symonds
Joe Chimenti
Joseph Limburg
Kailee McGuire
Kate Glen
Kate Vargo
Kim Buckner
LaTia Lewis
Madisyn Reed
Mary Pegues-Mayberry
Maxine Garcia
Meredith Wambo
Michael Tyner
Paul Lower
Samantha Decker
Samantha Reed
Sarah Roddy
Tammie Hughes
Taylor Burkett
Tracy Matheny
Tyishia Brown

Thank YOU to our Donors
It takes a lot to build great futures for today’s youth: caring staff, safe places, quality programs, experienced 
leadership, meaningful support, and so much more. Your gifts make our vision possible. We want to thank 
everyone who contributed to BGCWC by listing all gifts received between January 1st– April 30th, 2022. Great 
care has been taken for the accuracy of spelling, however, mistakes happen. If you see an issue please call us at 
765-962-6922 or email Sarah Roddy at sroddy@bgcrichmond.org.




